
March 21, 2024 

The Honorable James Lankford 
Senator from Oklahoma  
316 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Lankford, 

On behalf of the 2.1 million members of AMAC - the Association of Mature American Citizens, including 
nearly 32,000 residing in Oklahoma, I am pleased to offer our support for the Ensuring Access to Lower-
Cost Medicines for Seniors Act, S. 2129. This legislation aims to provide much-needed relief to our 
nation's seniors by ensuring access to affordable prescription medications. 

Seniors are facing an unprecedented challenge in accessing affordable prescription drugs. Many mature 
Americans are on fixed incomes and are forced to make difficult choices between purchasing essential 
medications or meeting other basic needs. S. 2129 addresses this urgent issue by implementing much 
needed reforms to lower the cost of prescription drugs for seniors. 

The Ensuring Access to Lower-Cost Medicines for Seniors Act includes measures to increase 
transparency in drug pricing and promote the use of generic medications. Expanding Medicare Part D to 
include coverage for generic and biosimilar drugs is a critical step in promoting affordability, 
accessibility, and innovation in the pharmaceutical landscape. Generic drugs offer cost-effective 
alternatives to brand-name medications, allowing seniors to access essential treatments at significantly 
lower prices. By ensuring coverage for generics and biosimilars, Medicare Part D can help seniors save 
on out-of-pocket expenses, alleviate financial burdens, and improve medication adherence. 

Additionally, fostering the utilization of biosimilar drugs encourages competition, driving down prices 
and promoting innovation in the pharmaceutical industry. Overall, incorporating generic and biosimilar 
drugs into Medicare Part D not only benefits seniors by providing them with more affordable options 
but also contributes to a more sustainable and efficient healthcare system for all beneficiaries. 

This bipartisan legislation represents a critical step towards addressing the high cost of prescription 
drugs and ensuring that seniors can access the medications that they need to maintain their health and 
well-being. Thank you, Senator Lankford, for introducing this critical piece of legislation. 

Sincerely, 

Bob Carlstrom 
President 
AMAC Action 

Click here to see the bill

https://www.congress.gov/bill/118th-congress/senate-bill/2129?q=%7B%22search%22%3A%22s.+2129%22%7D&s=1&r=4

